 Hamilton High SSC and Governance Team

Meeting Minutes

February 26, 2009
       Members Present:



Members Absent:      

Jim Allured - Principal



Regina Rizo - student
Betty Boevers – Chairman



Jim Koester - parent
Mary Kleinvachter – Co-Chair, teacher

Marc Capralis – Secretary, teacher


Guests:

Debra Nevills – Co-Secretary, classified

Valerie Velez – Health Ed.


Rebekah Mortensen – teacher



consultant
Ann Mohn-Brimhall - teacher





Jennifer Anderson – parent







Nathan Steele – student 







 

Luke Hodlin – student



Niki Guillory - parent






Agenda Items:

1) Call to Order – The Hamilton High School Site Council meeting was called to order at 3:15 p.m. on February 26, 2009.  

2) Roll Call – Eleven members were present including the Chair and Secretary.  Two members were absent.  Valerie Velez, a District Health Education consultant, was a guest.
3) Changes/Additions to the agenda – None.

4) Membership – Ann Mohn-Brimhall, a teacher, replaced Steve Crawford on the Hamilton School Site Council and Governance Team.
5) Minutes – The secretary read the minutes from the December 11, 2008, SSC meeting, which were approved as corrected. 

6) Public Comment – None.

7) SPSA budget update – Mr. Allured said that the federal government is funding state education programs with one hundred billion dollars in stimulus money.  Hemet U.S.D. may receive 2.3 million dollars of this money over the next two years.  Hemet U.S.D. may also receive 3.4 million for Special Education.  Mr. Allured passed out documents that propose the details of the spending plan from the additional Title 1 and Program Improvement Plan funds. The Academic Senate recommended that the $15,077 allocated for The School Plan for Student Achievement (SPSA) be used to establish an APEX lab on the Hamilton High School campus.  The APEX lab will contain eight learning stations and ten APEX licenses.  The money saved by using the computer lab saved the cost of buying new hardware and putting in new wiring.  This savings allowed the purchase of some Smart Boards for use in the Math, Science, and Language Arts Departments.  We also received and installed an electronic marquee which was funded through donations to the school.  Title 1 released $11,220 in additional funds to Hamilton High School to supplement programs and services aligned with the site plan goals.  Increasing our graduation rate from the current 83% continues to be one of our primary goals for student achievement.
8) Review of results of “Healthy Kids Survey” – Valerie Velez passed out the Hemet U. S. D. California Healthy Kids Survey from fall 2007.  It showed the results of the survey for grades 7, 9, and 11 and compared them to previous years, as well as to the county and state results.                                             
9) Meeting Schedule – Mr. Allured tentatively scheduled the next SSC meeting for April 30, 2009.

10) Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 4:53 p.m. 

